
CITY MANAGER REPORT 

 

TO: Mayor Pat Humphrey & Clare City Commission  

FROM:   Jeremy Howard, City Manager 

DATE: September 28, 2023 

RE: City Manager's Report  

 

For the Agenda of October 2, 2023 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Lake Shamrock Dredging and Dam Project.  Mechanical dredging by the City is continuing and 

we have completed the move of the barge site and the hauling road to the end of Shamrock Court 

as planned (see attached pictures).  The operator will now be working on the area in front of what 

used to be the public beach at Shamrock Park removing the sediment and “island” that has formed 

there.  For the hydraulic dredging project, Savin Lake Services is still waiting on EGLE for the 

official permit so that they can put the hydraulic dredges in the water, but work on the holding cell 

at the airport has begun (see attached pictures).  The Dam feasibility study work is continuing.  

Luke and I recently met again with the engineers working on the project to continue moving the 

project forward.  Luke and the Engineers and I also met with EGLE who was onsite doing an 

inspection of the dam. 

 

Street Reconstruction Project.  Malley Construction has completed the work on the street project 

on North Rainbow Drive from Glendale to Eastwood.   

 

Airport.  As you recall, the Commission approved work on the Airport Apron and Taxiway to 

begin.  That work has started now.  Fuel sales will be shut down for a few weeks during the project, 

but overall, there should not be much interruption to the airport and pilots flying in or out. (See 

attached picture) 

 

City of Clare Pitch Competition.  The Downtown Pitch Competition by MMDC and hosted at the 

Ideal Theater was a huge success.  Three great pitches by three businesses were given.  The winner 

of the night and the first-place prize of $10,000 was Back Alley Pizza.  Look for them to open 

soon downtown.  Second place and also people’s choice was Sweet Louise Candy & Gifts.  They 

won $1,420 in prize money ($1,000 from sponsors and $420 raised by the crowd that night).  They 

also received a $2,500 media package.  Wildflower and Wren Market also won a $2,500 media 

package.  Make sure and stop in and congratulate them once they are open. 

 

Clare Family Fun Night.  Clare’s Family Night Out just keeps getting bigger and better! Attached 

is the full schedule of what is happening on Tuesday, October 3rd from 3pm – 8pm in the Wood’s 

Household Parking lot and all around the Clare Area.  (See attached flyer.) 

 

Attachments:    

1. Mechanical Dredging Pictures. 

2. Hydraulic Dredging Holding Cell Pictures. 

3. Airport Construction Picture. 

4. Family Fun Night Flyer. 












